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October 19, 2011
To:

County Board of DD Superintendents



County Board of DD SSA Directors

From:

Monty Kerr, Deputy Director


Policy and Strategic Direction
Subject:

National Core Indicators (NCI), 2011-2012



The Ohio Department of Developmental Disabilities (DODD) is happy to share with you that we have contracted with the Center for Marketing and Opinion Research (CMOR) to conduct Year Four of the National Core Indicators (NCI) project! We are happy to be working with CMOR again and are excited to get into our fourth year of surveying. We look forward to another successful process this year!

As a reminder, the Core Indicators are a set of performance measures that emphasize the outcomes that people with disabilities within the system desire to attain and the performance of a state to deliver those outcomes. The current set of performance indicators includes approximately 100 consumer, family, systemic, cost, and health and safety outcomes - outcomes that are important to understanding the overall quality of public developmental disabilities agencies. In addition, the Core Indicators will provide individuals with disabilities and their families information relevant to their concerns and an assurance that the collection of this kind of data will lead to system improvement.

For the Ohio Department of Developmental Disabilities, using the NCI as a measure of system performance will provide us with a tremendous amount of systems level data that we can use to monitor the service delivery system, make policy decisions, allocate resources, and help to determine where to make improvements that will better support individuals with developmental disabilities and their families in Ohio. Using the NCI surveys will enable us to learn about the strengths and weaknesses of the DD service delivery system and will aid us in developing plans to improve the quality of life for the people we support. Never before has DODD had this level of reliable and valid statewide data directly from the people we serve and their families. With even a small portion of our sample missing, we would not have the degree of validity necessary to make or stand behind those decisions. That is why it is imperative that again this year, we have every county participate in the NCI project. 

This year CMOR will be administering approximately 400 face-to-face interviews with adult consumers. CMOR will soon be in contact with each county NCI contact via email to explain their plan over the next several months, and begin the process of gathering pre-survey & background information, and coordinating the interviews. 

Thank you for your continued cooperation as we begin our fourth year! If you have any questions, please contact Tina Evans at tina.evans@dodd.ohio.gov or (614) 752-9028.

cc: Michelle Henry, CMOR

     Anita Allen, OPRA

     NCI contacts
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